WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 9, 2004

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, at 7:30 p.m. on February 9, 2004.  Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present was Kenneth Chamberlain.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of January 12, 2004 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Public Comment:  None

Zoning Administrator, Kenneth Chamberlain reported that Sharon Windsor, that has a Special Use Permit for Kennel is having trouble with the septic system that it won’t pump.  She is trying to get it taken fixed per request from the County Health Department.

Old Business:  RE:  Convention donations.  Clerk Oesterle reported that she delivered five wreaths donated by Dorothy Weldon, one 3-D puzzle donated by Carole Oesterle, and the bag of items donated by  Pratt & Whitney to Locke Township the second week of December.

Clerk Oesterle reported that the SBC Telecommunication Permit has signed and returned to us, but the Verizon has not been sent back to us.

Communiqués:
· Ingham County Road Commission-RE:  Fire Run charge that we should not pay until we confer with them regarding the charge.  Currently out of professional courtesy we do not charge for salting during a winter fire but we may reconsider that in the future.

· Michigan Tax Tribune-RE:  Enbridge Energy LP-Default hearing and Richard Morrison has withdrawn his appeal.

· Ingham County Health Dept-RE:  Recycling services by Waste Management of Michigan will expire on December 31, 2005 and suggest that we consider providing a recycling program beyond 2005.

· Burnham & Flower-RE:  Endorsement changes & refund

   RE:  New representative, Melissa Bentz

· State of Michigan-RE:  Michigan Public Service Commission, Hearing Feb. 10 on Consumer Energy Company plans to use a gas cost recovery factor of $5.3776 per Mcf to compute bills.

· Webberville Community Schools-RE:  Election March 15

· Handy Township-RE:  Notice of intent to update Master Plan

· Township of Lyon-RE:  Michigan House bill 4141 and Senate Bill 481. No action taken.

· Department of Agriculture-RE:  Farmland Development Rights Agreements by Ronald & Barbara Hamlin, John Mills, Jon Briggs, John & Tracey Knoch,  David J. Elliott, Dorwin E.  & Verna R. Marshall.

· Ingham County MTA-RE:  Wednesday, February 25, 2004 at 7:30 p.m. at Aurelius Twp. Hall at 1939 S. Aurelius Rd., Mason.  Program-Craig Whitford, Chairperson of Ingham County Historical Commission will give an over view of Ingham County and have information on old towns that no longer exist.

Other Business:  Next township newsletter is planned for the first part of April.

Clerk Oesterle would like to make an office at the township and hold office hours on two days a week by the Treasurer and Clerk.  After much discussion by the board, it was decided to contact some builders on estimates for an addition to the hall for an office space and meeting place.  Draw up a simple sketch for estimate which should include plumbing, wiring for electrical and computer hookups.  Will need election connection to the county computers when they get the optical scan system.  Clerk Oesterle and Supervisor Marshall will contact some contractors for a rough estimate.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to hold payment on the road bill until we receive an itemized billing on the cost of Swan Rd.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay all the bills presented except for the Ingham County Road bill.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

